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NEWSLETTER

Three events of current interest to RMMLA members have been an-
nounced outside our region. First, Florida State University has asked that the
Secretariat call to the attention of our membership two symposia in Compara-
tive Literature, under the general title "The Outsider." The first, January
25-26, 1973, will specifically address itself to the theme of "The Rebel,"
while the second, April 11-12, 1973, will deal with "The Exile." For further
information write Professor A. B. Givens, Department of Modem Languages,
Florida State University, Tallahassee 32306.

Second, the Modern Language Association has just announced publica-
tion of the second edition of Donald G. Wing's Short-Title Catalogue of Books
Printed in Enghnd . . . 1641-1700. This long-awaited second edition is a
complete revision of the first on the basis of information accumulated over the
past twenty-seven years. The second edition will be in three volumes, of which
Volume I is already in print. Volumes II and III are forthcoming. For further
information write Mrs. Judith Lapidus, MLA Advertising and Promotion
Coordinator, Modem Language Association of America, 62 Fifth Avenue,
New York City 10011.

Third, the National Endowment for the Humanities has announced the
establishment of a program of Summer Seminars for teachers in small private
and state colleges and junior colleges, beginning in the summer of 1973. These
seminars are intended to enable college teachers to work in their areas of in-
terest with distinguished scholars at major universities. The first year's seminars
will be offered in English and American hterature and in history. The National
Endowment for the Humanities is seeking both participants in these seminars
and scholars to conduct them. The deadline for seminar proposals is January
3, 1973. Those interested in participation in or direction of these seminars
should write directly to the Division of Fellowships, National Endowment
for the Humanities, 806 Fifteenth Street, N. W. Washington, D. C. 20506.

We are saddened to report the death of Professor Sydney W. Angleman,
professor emeritus of English at the University of Utah. Professor Angleman,
who had taught at Utah from 1927 until his retirement in 1970, died following
heart surgery in May, 1971.

Professor Brewster Ghiselin of the Department of English at the Univer-
sity of Utah retired at the end of June, 1971. He had been a member of the
English department since 1929. Also at Utah, Professor Milton Voigt is the
new chairman of the Department of English. . . . Jan Brunvand and Roger C.
Steensma have been promoted to professor. . . . Professor Steensma, whose
book, Sir William Temple, was published by Twayne publishers in 1970, is
Fulbright lecturer in American Literature and in Shakespeare at the University
of Jyväskylä in Finland for the present academic year. . . . Geoffrey Aggeler,
Franklin Fisher, David Kranes, and Thomas Sobchack have been promoted to
associate professor of English.
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The University of Texas at El Paso reports the retirement in 1972 of
Professor C. L. Sonnichsen. Professor Sonnichsen, whose work in Western
American hterature and history is well known to scholars in these fields, has
taken a new position as director of publications for and editor of the journal
of the Arizona Historical Society in Tucson. Professor Sonnichsen's classic
biography of Judge Roy Bean has recently been reissued in paperback by
Fawcett books. Professor Sonnichsen delivered the Commencement Address
at UTEP on May 13, 1972. He was named to the Historic Hall of Fame by
the El Paso County Historical Society in 1972 and was honored by the mayor
of El Paso in 1971 with the proclamation of November 21 as "Hugh White—
C. L. Sonnichsen Day."

Also at UTEP Frances Hernandez (English) has been promoted to associ-
ate professor, together with Patrida E. Carr (English), who is presently on
leave for research and writing. . . . Robert M. Esch (English) and Dorothy
S. White (English) have both been promoted to assistant professor. . . . And
Phillip D. Ortega (English) has left as director of the Chicano Affairs Pro-
gram to assume his new duties as assistant to the president of Metropolitan
State College in Denver.

New Mexico State University (Las Cruces) announces the promotion of
Kathleen Joyce Ader to Professor of Spanish. . . . Sergio Elizondo (Spanish)
has replaced C. H. Stubing (German) as chairman of the Department of
Foreign Languages. . . . And Mark Medoff (English) has been promoted to
assistant professor.

UTEP is deeply involved in aiding the establishment of a doctoral pro-
gram in liguistics on the Juarez campus of the University of Chihuahua. It is
hoped that the Juarez-El Paso area will become an international center for
the study of linguistics. Professors George Ayer (Spanish), Edward L. Blan-
sitt (Linguistics), John Sharp (Spanish and Portuguese), Ray Past (Linguis-
tics), and Charles Elerick (Linguistics) of UTEP have all volunteered their
aid in the establishment of the new program.

At the same institution Professors Jacob Ornstein (Linguistics) and Z.
Anthony Kruszewski (Political Science) have received a grant from the
Spencer Foundation to establish the Southwest Ethnic Study Center. This
cross-cultural center is presently engaged in a six-year program to study rela-
tionships and conflicts among ethnic groups—particularly Mexican-Americans
and Indians—of the Southwest.

RMMLA members have been active in publication in recent months.
Book-length manuscripts by members of the Department of English at the
University of Utah indude the following: Jan Brunvand, A Guide for Col-
lectors of Folklore in Utah (Salt Lake City. University of Utah Press, 1971);
Kenneth EbIe, The Recognition and Evaluation of Teaching (Salt Lake City:
Project to Improve College Teaching, 1970) and Professors as Teachers (San
Francisco: Jossey-Bass, 1972); Jack Adamson, W. B. Hunter, and C. A.
Patrides, Bright Essence: Studies in Milton's Theology (Salt Lake City: Uni-
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versity of Utah Press, 1971); and finally, a book of poems by Richard
Schramm, Rooted in Silence (New York: Bobbs-Merrill, 1972).

At UTEP Professors Ralph Ewton (German) and Jacob Omstein
(Linguistics) have jointly published Studies in Language and Linguistics
(El Paso: Texas Western Press, 1972); Professors Marie Waddell, Roberta
Walker, and Robert Esch (English) have jointly published The Art of
Styling Sentences: 20 Patterns to Success (Woodbury, New York: Barron's
Educational Series, 1972). Professor Walter Taylor (English) was the winner
of the prize for the best article on Southern American hterature in 1971 for
his article "Faulkner: Social Commitment and the Artistic Temperament" in
the Southern Review.


